Beloit Elementary Site Council Meeting
Monday, October 24, 2022

The October Site Council meeting was called to order by President, Amanda Schwerman.  Members present were:  Lynn Feldmann, Chrissie Harris, Stephanie Porter, Kim Martin, B Fincham, Megan Gronewoller, Julia Rabe, Janet Porter, & Brady Dean.  Minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed.  B moved to approve the minutes; Julia seconded.  Motion carried.

 Committee Reports 
· By-Laws –   No update.
· Character Ed – We watched our video that was submitted.  “Say No to Bullying” week is this week.  The Keys to Success Assembly will be November 1 @ 8:30 with recognition of Positive Office Referrals.
· Goals – No update.
· Parent Involvement – No update.

Principal’s Report 
Mrs. Porter reported there was a good turnout for Parent-Teacher Conferences.  There will not be school on Friday, October 28th, so those interested can attend the State Volleyball Tournament.  Thursday, there will be a send-off outside the elementary school for the football and volleyball teams as well as state cross-country and tennis qualifiers.  There will not be school on Friday, November 11th, in honor of Veteran’s Day.  The Student Leadership Team is starting there planning for the school food drive.

KESA
Mrs. Porter reported that our Representative, Sue Jenkins will be here this week for a meeting.

Friends of BES
Friends for this month:  Alan Holdren:  taking pictures at the Solomon Valley Youth Challenge
Vicki & Lyda Fincham:  donation of puppet theatre & puppets
Wholesale Liquor:  donating school supplies & held a fundraiser in which they donated the money to the school
Ackermans:  donation of paint to the school
Kim moved to accept these nominations and Stephanie seconded.  Motion carried.

PTO Report
Mrs. Porter reported that PTO T-shirt orders were due last Friday.  PTO Pizza Hut night is tonight.  The PTO also provided snacks for the faculty & staff for Parent-Teacher Conferences.

Community Comments
Concern was expressed about the boiler room door being left open frequently.

Stephanie shared her experience with Hack-a-thons and how they could be beneficial to incorporate into our cross-grade level teams as a PBL.
Julia updated everyone on the street parking north of the school issue.  The city council needs to discuss the issue more at their next meeting.  She also reminded everyone that the Drive-thru Trunk-or-Treating is Thursday, October 27th at 5:00.

Amber is scheduled to report at the BOE meeting scheduled for Monday, November 14, 2022.
The next Site Council meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 28th @ 4:00 PM in the BES Library.
B moved to adjourn the meeting; Megan seconded.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned.

Chrissie Harris, Secretary 
